
 
 
MARITIME AND PORT AUTHORITY OF SINGAPORE  
 
 
PORT MARINE NOTICE       
NO. 59 OF 2009         
 
 
21 May 2009 
 
 
To: Shipping Community  
      
 
THE INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION ON CIVIL LIABILITY FOR BUNKER OIL 
POLLUTION DAMAGE, 2001 (BUNKER CONVENTION)  

 
Port Marine Notice No 14 of 2009 will be cancelled.  

 
2 Following the successful implementation of the requirements of the Bunker 
Convention which came into force on 21 November 2008, we will be revising the 
operating hours of our hotline service for Bunker Convention matters as follows:  
 

 Monday to Friday  : 0830 to 1730 hours 
  

3 Please contact our officer Mr Martin at 6325-2802 or Mr Sahfiee at 6325-2374 if 
you need further clarification.  
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